SACRED HEART AND ST TERESA'S CHURCH, WILMSLOW

THE DIOCESE OF SHREWSBURY (Reg. Charity No. 234025)

PARISH NEWSLETTER

Parish Priest:	Fr. Anthony Cogliolo
Deacon:	Rev. Michael Cafferata
Telephone:	01625 523584
Email:	sacredwil@gmail.com
Office:	01625 533268
Web site:	<u>www.stteresawilmslow.org</u>
Child & Vulnerable Person Protection Officer:	Cecilia Tinsley - 01625 521520
SVP Wilmslow President:	Tom Thistleton – 07803-745027

<u>26th August 2018 – The Twenty-First Sunday In Ordinary Time</u> <u>Mass Times & Intentions</u>

Saturday 25th	6.30 pm	The Parishioners
Sunday 26th	9.00 am	Celebrant's Intention
Sunday 26th	10.30 am	Celebrant's Intention
Monday 27th	9.30 am	Intentions of Anne Collins
Tuesday 28th	9.30 am	Celebrant's Intention
Wednesday 29th	9.30 am	Celebrant's Intention
Thursday 30th	9.30 am	Celebrant's Intention
Friday 31st	9.30 am	Celebrant's Intention
Saturday 1st	9.30 am	Celebrant's Intention
Saturday 1st	6.30 pm	The Parishioners
Sunday 2nd	9.00 am	Celebrant's Intention
Sunday 2nd	10.30 am	Celebrant's Intention

Exposition of the Blessed Sacrament & Confessions: Saturday 10.15 – 11.00 am

DIOCESAN & PARISH NOTICES

200 Club - August Draw

The winners in the 200 Club August draw were:

£50 Mrs Eileen Enright; £20 Mr Peter May; £10 Mrs Joan Quinn

St Teresa's Prayer Group

The Prayer Group will start again from Wednesday 5th September, at 11 am in the parish hall until 12 noon. We meet in the hall for prayer, scripture, intentions, rosary and music. Please join us, all are most welcome.

For more information please contact: Marcelle Perch: Tel: 07776-343-499; Mary Robinson: Tel: 07505-127-451

Fr. Anthony & Deacon Michael Upcoming Absence: Weekend of 1st/2nd September 2018

Next weekend (1st/2nd Sept), Father Anthony & Deacon Michael will be at the Serra Conference in Liverpool and will thus be away from the parish. Our parish friend, Father Peter Edmonds SJ, will kindly say masses for us in their absence. In case of any emergency during that weekend, please contact Fr. William O'Riordan at St. Benedict's, Handforth on 01625-522-776.

Fr. Peter Edmonds SJ: 50th Anniversary of Ordination: Parish Celebration – Monday 3rd September 2018

On Monday 3^{rd} September, we plan to hold a shared table in the parish hall to formally celebrate the 50^{th} Anniversary of Ordination of our parish friend, Fr. Peter Edmond SJ, who will be with us from the weekend of $1^{st}/2^{nd}$ September. All will be welcome to join us.

GDPR Training for Parish Staff and Volunteers 17 September 2018 - 10:30am - St Wilfrid's, Northwich

General Data Protection Regulation (GDPR) training has now been arranged for all Central Cheshire Parish staff, volunteers and anyone else who is interested at St. Wilfrid's, Northwich on Monday 17th September 2018 at 10.30 am. (Please also see poster in porch). If you are would like to attend, please advise Father Anthony.

<u>Adoremus</u>

No further bookings can now be taken for the National Eucharistic Pilgrimage and Congress on September 7 – 9 in Liverpool. Delegates should receive their tickets and packs next week when they are sent from the organisers in London. If you haven't received your pack by 28 August please do contact helen.jones@dioceseofshrewsbury.org. During the Congress a varied Parallel Programme of events in and around Liverpool open to everyone will be taking place and is for all age groups including young children, those with disabilities and features a discussion with Jimmy McGovern, the writer of the BAFTA winning television series 'Broken'. For full details of the Parallel Programme follow the Adoremus link at www.dioceseofshrewsbury.org.

Adoremus Bag-filler Volunteers:

If you are able to spare some hours during the day on Thursday 6 September in Liverpool to help fill bags with freebies for the National Eucharistic Pilgrimage and Congress taking place in Liverpool 7 – 9 September, please let the parish priest know. The venue in Liverpool and times for bag filling are still to be confirmed – refreshments provided!

<u>Food Link, Colshaw – Summer Holidays Appeal</u>

Sadly, the need continues, particularly during the school holidays when free school meals are no longer available. Could you help to donate food? We are very grateful to receive the following food donations: dried pasta, pasta sauces, cereals, tea, coffee, sugar, and tinned foods (pies, soups, beans, tuna, fruit, veg, meat, etc.). Please leave donations in the box at the back of church.

<u>Going into Hospital?</u> If you are, please let Father Anthony know, otherwise the Chaplain will not know you are there. Do not forget to let him know if you change ward and please let Father know if you would like a visit.

Please Pray for Persecuted Christians in the Middle East

Sacred Heart & St. Teresa's Church, Green Lane, Wilmslow, Cheshire, SK9 1LD